

Department of Business License VINCENT V. QUEANO

ACTING MANAGER 500 SOUTH GRAND CENTRAL PKY, 3RD FLOOR BOX 551810 LAS VEGAS, NEVADA 89155-1810 (702) 455-4252 (800) 328-4813 FAX (702) 386-2168

December 4, 2020

https://www.clarkcountynv.gov/business/doing business with clark county/index.php

Dear Licensee:

This letter is to inform you that the Clark County Department of Comprehensive Planning has removed the restriction for cannabis dispensaries and retail stores to operate a drive through. As such, it is now possible for cannabis dispensaries and retail stores licensed in Unincorporated Clark County to conduct cannabis sales via a drive through window subject to approval from Clark County Business License (CCBL).

The approval process to conduct drive through sales of cannabis is as follows:

- 1. Approval to operate the drive through window from the Cannabis Compliance Board (Clark County Code 8.65.030)
- Approval to operate the drive through window from the Clark County Department of Comprehensive Planning (Clark County Code 8.65.030)
- 3. Completed application and approval for a CCBL change request, which requires an updated security plan to address drive through activities, an updated operational plan to address drive through activities, a \$25.00 application fee, an onsite inspection by CCBL Agents, and passing public safety inspections from all applicable Clark County departments. (Clark County Code 8.65.220(c)(d)(h))

We wish to further advise you that conducting any business activity without proper licensure may result in enforcement action by our department as outlined in Clark County Code 6.04.140. Please email any questions to ccblenforcement@clarkcountynv.gov.

Sincerely,

Vincent V. Queano Acting Manager

Vinut V. Queaux